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What a wonderful first week back to our final half term this year.  
This half term always feels like a busy one in school. We have children working incredibly hard, 

continuing to show great progress in their learning, staff are preparing wonderful learning 
opportunities to help to create lasting memories and we all are working on plans for the 

following academic year.  
On Friday of this week, the wonderful children in Heron class invited me to ‘Take a Minute’ 

with them. Each day our classes stop to ‘take a minute’ with each other and I was thrilled to be 
asked to join them. In this time our children, and grown ups, practice being mindful of 

themselves and of others. It was in this minute with Heron class that I began to reflect on just 
how far our little people have come so far this year. Whether these journeys have been huge 
and significant or just small changes—we have seen tremendous growth and progress within 

our little people and we are all incredibly proud.  
We have loved sharing these accomplishments with you all this year; from year 2 children 

earning their pen licenses, Reception children settling and thriving in school, lightbulb moments 
in the year 1 classrooms where children piece together parts of their learning to tackle a 

problem. 
 

I’d like to use this week’s newsletter to stop and take a minute to reflect on the changes of this 
year and to thank you all for your continued support in helping us all learn together and reach 

for the stars.  

Just a few little memories from the beginning of this wonderful academic year.  
 



Reception 
Children in Reception this year have begun their new 

learning all about being on holiday or at the 
seaside. 

Two mysterious lighthouses appeared in the 
classrooms this week and the children have loved 

reading the story The 
Lighthouse Keeper’s Lunch.  
They have also been working 
hard on writing with pride this 

week with a focus on letter 
formation. Our children have 

also been trying hard to understand 
this half term’s Value of 

Teamwork.  
Great job EYFS! 

 
The whole of the Cygnet team are 
super proud of our friend this week. 
He made his way down to the lunch 
hall for the first time this week to 

eat his pizza dinner.  

Year 2 
The children have had a fizzing start to their half term as they begin to look at some of the 

stories f Roald Dahl. This week the children have been enjoying George’s Marvellous 
Medicine. On Friday the children explored making non-edible, ‘magic 

potions’. They had to think about their senses when creating these and had 
a lot of fun making a lot of messy 

concoctions.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Children in Goose class have also worked hard in Maths this 

week—exploring and creating their own pictograms. 



Year 1 
I cannot begin to explain how busy Year 1 have been this week. They were visited 
by the giant space dome, been working hard on big numbers in maths and working 

on this half term’s value—Teamwork. In Science they have been exploring 
similarities and differences between 

each other.  
   



Parking / Driving 
Please can we remind all parents that we ask 
that Hurst Road isn’t driven down or parked on 
at the beginning and end of the school day. We 
also ask that you be considerate to our 
neighbours at these busy times of the day.  
If you need to drive to/from school we have an 
agreement with the Collycroft Club to use their 
car park at school drop off and collection times. 

Healthy Lunchboxes 
Can we please remind all parent that 
the children need to have healthy 
options in the school lunchboxes and 
whilst the weather is warming up, all 
children will need a named water bottle 
in school.  

PE Days 
Reception—Tuesday and Thursday  
This has changed for the Summer 2nd Half 
Term for Reception 
Year 1—Wednesday and Friday  
Year 2—Monday and Thursday  
Children must wear PE Kit to 
school on these days. Can we 
please ask that the children 
wear their school jumpers or 
cardigans on PE Days.  Dates for your Diary 

 
June 
12th June—Year 1&2 Phonics Screening Week 
Begins 
14th June—Library Visit  - Heron Class  
15th June—Pre-Pedal Sessions for Reception begin 
this week 
21st June—Library Visit—Moorhen Class  
26th June—Future Year 3 Open Evening at Race 
Leys Junior School 
28th June—Reception visiting library 
29th June—Year 2 Sports Event  
 
July 
3rd July—Health and Wellbeing Week 
5th July—Transition Day (Info to follow) 
7th July—Sports Day 
14th July—GB Gymnast will visit school 
17th July—End of Year Reports will come home 
21st July—Last Day of the Year  
24th & 25th July—INSET DAYS  

Attendance 
 

We are working hard to ensure the children have the best possible experiences 
within school so that the children are able to reach their full potential.  
Each week the classes can be awarded SAM (School Attendance Matters) or 
OTIS (On Time In School).  
We can fully understand the pressures for families and the desire to take time off 
for holidays, we ask that families work with us to improve the attendance of 
children in our school. If your child is not going to be in school please call the 
school office to let us know on 02476 312221. If you need to request a Leave of 
Absence please collect a form from the school office.  
 
 

The attendance for this week in school is 95.9%.  
We are aiming for a target of 96%.  
This is the strongest our attendance has been for a long time—let’s keep it up! 

SAM goes 
to Swan 

Class 

OTIS goes 
to Goose 

Class 
 

Phonics Screening—Year 1 and 2 
During the week beginning 12th June our 
Year 1 children and some of our Year 2 
learners will be taking their Phonics 
Screening Checks in school. Please can you 
help by practicing reading—using ‘Special 
Friends, Fred Talk, Say the Word’.  
https://ictgames.com/mobilePage/
soundSayer/ 
Please also practice the sounds using the 
Virtual Classroom links sent weekly.  

https://ictgames.com/mobilePage/soundSayer/
https://ictgames.com/mobilePage/soundSayer/







